

St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk
Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read
Head of School: Ms Hasina Khan

Friday 12th July



Dear Parents and Carers.

I hope you have had a wonderful week and the weather has not disappointed you. What a wonderful week we have had. It started with the 'Fun Run' on Sunday. What a successful event it was! Seeing the community working together for a common cause was so wonderful. Thank you.

Summer Social

This was officially my first summer social at St John's and was by far the best one I have attended in my 20 years as a teacher. FOSJ, you do know how to organise parties. The staff there expressed how much fun they had and how lovely it was to see so many of you attending despite the awful weather. Thank you to all the people who came and supported us. I believe we have raised a generous amount of money for the school.

The final week of the term

Ending the school year involves many administrative tasks, celebrations, and reflections. Next week, you will receive your child's end-of-year report. The children will help to tidy up the classrooms and take their exercise books home (please send carrier bags). The children will have time to reflect on the past year, noting successes and areas for improvement. We will aim to keep to our routine to ensure children are not overwhelmed.

Year 6 Leavers Service

We have a special assembly on Friday, July 19th, to say goodbye to our Y6s. Y6 parents, you are very welcome to come and join us. The assembly will start at 10am.

Y6's end of year performance

Our Y6s put on three shows this week. The children performed beautifully - great singing, acting and dancing. There are some natural talents in the class. Thank you for helping your children to learn their lines and for coming in to support them.

Sports day

I extend my heartfelt thanks to all the parents and carers for your enthusiastic support. Your presence made the day extra special for our children and encouraged them to perform their best. We are very proud of all the children.

Thank you St John's team, for your support. Sarah, well done for a great day. You are the best!

Next year I would like to make a slight change to sports day. I noticed how many wonderful parents and carers took time out of work to attend the event, but your views were very restricted. You could not see your child compete in all of the events. Next year, we will allow you to follow your child around the field as they move from event to event. I hope this makes sense and will help you to feel more included in the day. Next year's sports day will be the 4th July 2025 - put it in your diary!









St John's Highbury Vale C of E Primary School

Conewood Street, London N5 1DL

Tel: 020 7226 4906

E-mail: admin@stjhv.lslington.sch.uk Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read Head of School: Ms Hasina Khan

Key Dates for next week

16th July - End of year reports

19th July - Y6's Leavers Service - all Y6 parents are welcome.

19th July - School finishes at 1:30pm - No Kidz Club.

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. We will be glued to the tele on Sunday night. Come on England!

With thanks, Ms H Khan Head of School





